

The Senate of the State of New Hampshire

107 North Main Street, Room 302, Concord, N.H. 03301-4951

JEB BRADLEY District 3

February 12, 2010

Chairman Thomas B. Getz N.H. Public Utilities Commission 21 S. Fruit Street, Ste 10 Concord, NH 03301-2429

RE: Lamplighter Mobile Home Park Docket No. 09-267

Dear Chairman Getz:

I am writing concerning the above docketed case, a petition filed by residents of Lamplighter Mobile Home Park. As you know, residents of this park have filed this petition seeking PUC regulatory oversight of the mobile home park.

Specifically, the Petitioners request a determination that the ownership be considered a public utility and its water and sewer fees and proposed expansion be subject to PUC oversight. The Petitioners cite RSA 378:30-a, as well as other statutes, calling for just and reasonable rates. Additionally, the residents have no other source of water service.

Having reviewed their petition, I find their arguments both reasonable and plausible and urge the Commission move forward with the Petitioners' request for PUC oversight and resolution.

Thank you for your consideration of this request.

Sincerely yours,

Jeb Bradley

cc:

State Senator, District 3

Thomas F. Moughan, Sr., LMPH Residents' Ad Hoc Committee

Office 271-3073

TTY/TDD 1-800-735-2964